Selectmen's Meeting October 17, 2012

Vinal Pendexter, Nancy Perkins and Dan Sherman were present.

Agenda: Dennis Finn, Saco River Corridor Commission
Brad Bohon, Director of Communications, York County Community Action

Dennis Finn discussed the site walk of James Robinson's property and provided details of their determination. Under the Saco River Corridor Commission Act there is enough room to build a house; it would be a lot of record. When Mr. Robinson applies for a permit from Saco River Corridor Commission he will be required to take the building down completely before any new construction begins. Burning the structure is not an option.

Mr. Bohon of York County Community Action acknowledged the Town's annual support and provided an overview of the programs utilized by Cornish residents.

Warrants and Minutes reviewed and signed.

Public Hearing to discuss General Assistance Ordinance Appendices C 2012-2013 held. Motion made to accept General Assistance Ordinance Appendices C that covers 10/1/12 through 09/30/13. Seconded and approved.

Gerald Day offered to take over the snow maintenance at Pike Memorial Hall. Selectmen discussed the terms of the offer. Motion made to accept G. Day's offer to plow, shovel and sand Pike Memorial Hall walkways at \$40/per storm 12" or less, any storm above 12" to be an additional \$40. Seconded and approved.

Two 801 forms for Personal Property at CN Brown were signed.

Selectmen reviewed Planning Board documentation that mentions Waterfront Drive being a town road. Diane will research Town Meeting Minutes for vote that substantiates it.

The Pike Hall Committee asked selectmen for direction regarding their RFP for drainage work. Selectmen's reply "Selectmen are awaiting a discussion with Bob Bohlman, York County EMA to determine if the storm run off damage at Pike Hall would be covered by FEMA".

Vinal reports a letter has been sent to surveyor of the fairgrounds for an estimate to locate specific pins.

Selectmen's Meeting October 17, 2012

Continued

Nancy will review the State Statutes for the Ordinance requested by DOT before they can install parking signs.

Selectmen reviewed Matthieu Cama's letter and resume requesting consideration for appointment as a member of the Planning Board and the EMA Director position for Cornish. Mr. Cama will be invited to meet with Selectmen on Wednesday, November 7th at 6:30 pm.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Daniel Sherman

Nancy 8. Perkins